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MINUTES 
STREET COMMITTEE 
REGULAR MEETING 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 23RD, 2021 
5:30 P.M. 

 
THE STREET COMMITTEE MET IN REGULAR SESSION IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, 12 NORTH ROWE 
STREET, PRYOR, OKLAHOMA AT THE ABOVE-MENTIONED DATE AND TIME. 
  
COMMITTEE MEMBERS: ** STEVE SMITH, RANDY CHITWOOD, JON KETCHER, YOLANDA THOMPSON (ALTERNATE) 
 

1. CALL MEETING TO ORDER. 
The meeting was called to order at 5:35 p.m. by Steve Smith.  Members present:  Steve 
Smith and Jon Ketcher.  Members absent:  Randy Chitwood. 
 

Others present:  Mayor Larry Lees, Buddy Glenn and Terry Aylward. 
 

2. DISCUSS, POSSIBLY APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE JANUARY 26TH, 2021 
REGULAR MEETING. 

Motion was made by Ketcher, second by Smith to approve the minutes of the January 26th, 
2021 regular meeting.  Voting yes:  Smith and Ketcher.  Voting no:  none. 
 

3. PETITIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE. 
There were no petitions presented. 
 
Chitwood arrived. 
 

4. STREET SUPERINTENDENT REPORT – BUDDY GLENN. 
Glenn reported that they survived the ice and snow of 2021.  They have now replenished 
their salt and sand for the most part, in case any more weather moves in. 
 

He reported that they had crews working day and night.  They did most of their plowing at 
night and during the day they plowed what they could and worked slick spots.  After all this 
was done, they did what they could to plow side streets, but this is a difficult task, with cars 
parked in the street. 
 

He reported that the motor in one of the spreader trucks went out so they had to order new 
ones.  The motors came in yesterday, so they will be getting the spreader repaired and have 
a spare for future needs.  They have started running the street sweeper again.  They also 
inserted a pipe on South Coo-Y-Yah by Jefferson School for a whistle for the new housing 
addition.  They are back to trimming trees and once the melted snow subsides, they will go 
back to dipping ditches. 
 

He reported that once the weather starts staying in the 50’s and 60’s they can get started 
on concrete sidewalk repair they need to do. 
 

He was happy to report that no one got injured nor sick during the snow and ice. 
 

He stated that he will be turning in a request tomorrow to replace an employee. 
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5. PRESENTATION OF NEW CITY MAP, REVIEW AND DISCUSSION OF PLANNED 
STREETS TO BE ADDRESSED IN NEXT STREET REHAB PROJECT. 

Smith stated that they would postpone this presentation until Steve Powell can attend. 
 

6. UNFORESEEABLE BUSINESS.  (ANY MATTER NOT FORESEEABLE PRIOR TO POSTING THE AGENDA.)  

There was no unforeseeable business. 
 

7. ADJOURN. 
Motion was made by Ketcher, second by Chitwood to adjourn at 5:41 p.m.  Voting yes:  
Chitwood, Ketcher, Smith.  Voting no:  none. 
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